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As you- are aware, the Public Procurement and Disposal Act, 2005 and the Public
Procurement and Disposal Regulations, 2006 became effective from January |
2007. This new Legal framework is intended to transform the manner in which
Procurement is managed and implemented by public entities by, inter alia,
instituting a good balance between accountability and oversight.

To achieve this objective of balancing between accountability and oversight, the =
mandates the formation of tender committees and the Regulations provide for v._.,
composition and their responsibilities. As you may have noted, tender committees
in State Corporations are now to be composed exclusively of management and staff-
of the Corporations. The policy position underpinning this decision is that, under
modem corporate governance practices, adjudication of tenders and making
proposals on contacts awards (the primary task of tender committees) is an
operational matter which should be within the purview of management. The role of
the Boards should be set to strategic business goals under which management
should operate and to provide mechanisms for oversight over performance by

Mmanagement.

However, we are also cognizant of the fact that section 5 of the state Corporation
Act provides that "(A) Board shall be responsible for the proper management of the
affairs of a state corporation and shall be accountable for the money, the financial
business and the management of a state corporation",

It is our position that the membership of tender committees in State Corporation as
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currently provide for in the Act and the Regulations dees not oust the oversight
responsibility of the Boards. We see the framework workings as follows.

(i) Boards will continue to discuss and approve annual expenditures of
state Corporations which, according to the public procurement and
Disposal Act, will now include annual procurement plans. Boards will
therefore have information of all pending ptoaumments and the

- processes proposed for their implementation.

(i) In pursuit of their normal oversight responsibility, Boards will need to
agree with management on how to exercise oversight over
procurement (as with other fiduciary matters). Such mechanisms may
include periodic reporting to Boards on procurement matters and / or
approval of proposals for contract awards for strategic procurements
by the Board or one of the committees.

(i)~ The public Procurement oversight Authority will work to ensure that
those charged with implementing procurement including. Chief
Executive Officers of State Corporations do so within the law.

It is our belief that this arrangement will ensure that State Corporations are
carnrying out their procurement responsibilities in accordance with modern corporate

vernance practices and once that reflect a good balance between efficiency, |
reqmns;bmty and oversight over the procurement function.
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